

Board of Selectmen

RECEIVED TOWN OF THOMPSON, GT.

2017 OCJ 30 A 10: 37 Vinde Faradise TOWN CLERK /Asst.

Board of Selectmen
Minutes: Special Meeting
Thursday, October 26, 2017
Thompson Library/Community Center – Room 3

Present: Ken Beausoleil, Larry Guillot, Stephen Herbert Staff Present: Marie C. Mongeau, Recording Secretary

Also Present: Member of the Public

1. K. Beausoleil, First Selectman, called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

2. Budget Review and Transfers

The State Connecticut House & Senate voted to move the State Budget forward. Now it goes to the Governor. The Connecticut Conference of Municipalities (CCM) provided some general information on the 2017-18 proposed state budgets' possible impact on Thompson.

The next Budget Referendum can be held no sooner that Nov. 21, 2017 as the voting machines from the elections must remain sealed until that date.

The earliest we could hold the Referendum it is the last week in November or the first week in December as we also have to hold a Town Meeting.

Finance Director, Orla McKiernan-Raftery had provided the Selectmen with a list of requested Budget Transfers, totaling \$53,860.00, with details on each line item.

S. Herbert asked if, in the explanation for the Fringe Benefits transfer, it should actually read "reduced costs".

L. Guillot moved and S. Herbert seconded the motion to approve the Finance Director's request for the Budget Transfers.

K. Beausoleil – yes The motion passed unanimously.

L. Guillot – yes

S. Herbert – yes

3. Adjourn

S. Herbert moved and L. Guillot seconded the motion to adjourn.

K. Beausoleil - yes

L. Guillot – yes

S. Herbert – yes

The motion carried unanimously.

K. Beausoleil adjourned the meeting at 5:43 p.m.

Marie C. Mongeau Recording Secretary